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INEQUALITY IN SCHOOL FINANCE

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 5, 1971

U.S. SENATE
SrLgcT COMMITTEE ON
FEquAL EDUCATIONAL OPPORTUNITY
Washington, D.C.

The Seclect Committee met at 10 a.m., pursuant to call, in room
1114 of the New Senate Office Building, the Honorable Walter F.
Mondale, chairman of the committee, presiding. '

Present: Scnator Mondale.

Staff members present: William C. Smith, staff director and general
counsel; Donn Mitchell, professional staff; T.conard Strickman,
minority counsel. ‘ '

Senator MonpaLE. The committee will come to order.

This morning we lave as our witness an old hand beforec our com-
mittee, Mr. David Selden, president of the American Federation. of
Teachers. We are very pleased to have you here with us this morning.

STATEMENT OF MR. DAVID SELDEN, PRESIDENT, AMERIZAN
FEDERATION OF TEACHERS

Mr. Sewpen. Thank you very much, Senator. Usually T would

allow you to read my testimony at your leisure, but there arc others.
present and if you can bear with me I would like to read it myself.

Senator MonpaLe., That is actuslly better for me. ' '

Mr. SELpEN. 1 have titled my presentation ““The M arginal Child.”

The insidious influence of the laws of cconomies on cducational
theory and tactics is little understood and seldom acknowledged. Yet
this relationship is fundamental to any discussion of the quality of
cducation. Money does not cducate children; teachers and other
oducationa! workers do. Spending money on cducation will not in
itself guarantee that children will be educated, but it is certain that
children cannot be educated without it.

If we nceept graduation from high school as hie minimum definition
of what constitutes “an cducation,” American schools—even by their
own standards—educate only half the children of the Nation. Helf of
those who ecnter first grade never make it through the 12th. Some-
where along the line they become dropouts, fallouts, or pushouts. The
iden that half our children are not worth educating scems monstrous;
and, yet, this is exactly the cffect of what we are now doing. In cffect,
our school systems are based upon the concept of the “marginal child.”

(6727)
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MARrGINAL CHILD: BARELY WoRTH EDUCATION Cosrts

Tn cconomics, the marginal product is that which is barely worth
producing. ‘The marginal child is that child who, in the judgment of
our sociely, is just barely worth the cost of cducating. Those who fall
below that line—the submarginal ones—are rejected or discarded in
exuctly the same way submarginal products are thrust out of the
marketplace; except that humans—unlike stbmarginal automobiles,
soap, or breakfast foods—do not just disappear. They become a part
of our unemployment welfare, crime, and riot statistics.

There are those who insist that the amount of money spent on
cducating a child has little or no bearing on whether or not the child
learus. This is nonsense. The cffectiveness of teaching depends on o
number of factors, all or almost all of which arc controlied Ly the laws
of cconomics.

There are differences in the educability of children. There are
differences in intelligence, for instance. While intelligence tests may not
be rcliable as fine-scale measurements of the learning potential of a
particular child, they nevertheless give adequate information about
gross differences in intelligence, mlﬁ theso diffcrences do affect the
educability of children. Some children are emotionally unstable or
psychologically handicapped so that they are unable to function in a
group setting without special attention being given to them. Hundreds
of thousands of children are socially and environmentally handicapped.
Even when the problem of cultural relevance of curriculum and
matcrials is properly dealt with, so that such children at loast under-
stand the references in textbooks and other materials, they still have
groater difficulty in learning than do children coming from more
amcnable environments.

The fact that some children will be able to escape the statistical
predictions of success and failure, which could be made for thoir pro-
file group, does not alter the fact that we are confronted with a massive
I)l'?lzllem. Thus, only a solution which takes this into account has any
validity.

d Mvucn AppitioNaL MoNEYs NECESSARY

" If we are going to reform our educational system so that—instead
of educating 50 percent of our childron—we oducate 75 percent, or
even 90 percent, tremendous amounts of additional money will be
necessary. Even considering that the most cffective and cfficient
methods are used, educating another 25 pereent of our children will
require a vast expansion of educational services. It is obvious that the
amount of money per child will increase as we go down the range of
cducability. That 1s, the farther we get away from the typical child
for which our schools are designed the more it will cost,

We have been educating the ecasier-to-educate anc rejecting the
others. The easier-to-cducate are those who can adapt to large group
routinized instruction. Children with special learning problems- re-

‘quire extra sorvice—small group or remedial instruction, psychclogical

help, medical service, or just tender, loving care. Such services are
squeezed out by the ceonomic erunch within which our scliools must,
operate.

The liberal Benthamite principle of “the greatest good for the
groatest nunber’” becomes a cruel engine of destruction when applicd

o
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to a school system with less than half enough money to do the job
assiened to it. Under present conditions, o child who needs twice as
much nttention as another will be pushed aside, because if wo educato
him we are denying an education to two other, casier-to-cducate
children.

Economic Facrors CONTROL SCHOOLS

The following are some ways in which cconomic factors control
what goes on in American schools:
©1. According to the “Coleman Report,” the most important
single factor in a child’s learning experience is his social milieu.
Children from lower sociocconomic groups, when mixed in school
with middle- and upper-middle-class children learn better without
handicapping the learning of the other more favored children.
Because of the segregated housing patterns, particulmly in the
northern big citics, the only way such a social mix can be achieved
is by busing. Busing is expeusive, both in capital outlay and
operating costs. But, if schools arc not integrated, oven larger
amounts of money will be required {or compensatory education
yrograms. We, - therefore, reject as immoral the policy of the
ixon adminstration which would restrict the amount of Federal
aid funds available for compensatory education programns; and,
ot the same time, prohibit use of Federal funds for busing.

Senator MoNDALE. What you are saying is that you accept the
Coleman principle that one of the best ways of helping a child learn is,
as carly as possible, to put them into an cnvironment of social and
cconomic advantage, that interplay in such a classroom is very help-
ful?

Mr. SELDEN. Yes.

Senntor MonpALE. And you should also try to compensate that
child for the disadvantages by a special eurichment program which
may vary depending on what the child would need?

Myr. SELpEN. Give him a more intensive educational experience in
school.

PresipENT'S STRATEGY SAYs “No”

Senator MonNpaLE. What you are saying is: That the President is
snying “No” to both strategics? o ,

M- SeLpEN. Both. That is right. Dooming those children.

I do not know, whether this is the point to interject this or not, but
there is o minor point related to this problem. When the Elementary
and Sccondary School Education Act was ‘adopted, we—the AFT—
tried to get the U.S. Office of Educationi to recognizo thé principle—
in keeping with the Coleman report findings—that total school pro-
grams were better than 'c'om})ensatory_ programs which tend to segre-
gfmtc children within a school: We tried to get ‘the O to suff: That if
1alf or more of the children'in the school were poverty children, to be
assisted by Title I, class sizo for. tho whole school could be reduced and
the whole program of the school intensified. | . . ' L

Senator MoNDALE. So.you. do not separate them? o, o,

M. SeLprn. That is right, and this was accepted until just re¢ently.
I understand the rules have now been changed. Services supported by
Title I funds may go only to “Title I children.” I do not think it was
done deliberately to segregate children within school, but I think the

t 8 “
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rule change will have that effect. Furthermore, I do not think that the
programs that try to pinpoint service to individual poverty children
can be us effective as total school programs:. ‘

Scnator MoxpALE. We have heard a lot of complaints from Head-
start teachers and parents—who presumably would a preciate the
guidelines under Headstart—-that they resent very muclh the welfare
smell of Headstart. That is, for all the services being rendered, the
child still walks into that Headstart program only because he is o
loger. They would much prefer a bronder program, as a matter of right,
like_public school for preschool children. That was the central dispute
in the Comprehensive Child Development Act which the Federation
supported. One of the key principles was that it ought to be for work-
ing people and peor people; but, together and not as o welfare progran
but as a matter of right. I was very heartened to sce the way that
principle received support on the Senate floor.

To1AL ScuooL ProgrAM

Mr. Seunen. Well, so were we. Just one more on the aside that I
raised, and that is that we arce not in favor of allowing local districts
to “‘salt” schools with o few poverty children. Then to use that s an
excuse for reducing class size and putting in other types of enriching
programs which really benefit the already favored children. But where
o school is 50 percent—ve would even go for a higher figure: 60 per-
cent—composed of poverty children or children who come under the
definition in ‘Title I, we think the children ought to be mixed within
the school. Once you do that you cannot reduce class size for the
}Joverty children and not reduce it for the others. Thus, you really
1vo to go to the total school programs.

Senntor MoNpALE. At the time Title I was being shaped, did you
over think of—I am sure you did—the possibility of defining dis-
advantage not in cconomic” terms, but in terms of achicvement; so
that schools that had a high percentage of low achicvers—whatever
their racial or economic background—would be assisted? I think they
would tend to be very close.

. Mr. SELDEN. The number of emotionally disturbed children is
hi%hly correlated with social class.
enator MoNpALE. Absolutely.

Mr. SELDEN. And, of course, many in middle class and upper middle
class districts have. their own psychological assistance programs for
children—support programs, remedial programs. It would be nice if
we could put these programs in overy school in the Nation but I
think wo have to take the most urgent problems first. N

Senator MonpaLE. Yes; and it is true from everything we lave
lenrned from our school finance cxperts, that Title I, for all of its
failures, still principally goes to the poorest, of the poor, and that is
quite an achievement. - _

Mr. SeLpeN. Well, it should be broader than it is.

Senator MonpaLE. That is right, but I mean it still tends to go in
relalntionship to need. There have been some illegal distortions here and
there.
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Trre I Bust AssiSTANCE ProGram

Mr. SELpeN. Title T is our best assistance program, in our view.
[I am now continuing with my prepared statement.] . ,

' 2. Shortages of funds mevitably force large-group instruction.
Larger classes can be taught by a teacher if the children in the
oluss are all of upproximately the same learning ability. The
tencher can then use mass methods of instruction. The basic effect
of ability grouping, however, is to adapt the school to the learning
rmte of the child instead of intensifying the child’s educational
oxperience so that he learns at a faster rate. Consequently,
children in the slower groups spend more and more time learning
less and less.

"The opposite of ability grouping is heterogencous grouping, but

. ! smaller classes are required to teach varied ability groups. When

‘ children of greatly varying, learning ability are placed in the
same class, much more individual attention from the teacher or
other cducational worker is required. Small classes  inevitably
require more teachers and other staffi—unless the amount of
classroom time for the child is reduced, in which case his learning

“would again be handicapped. Some of the differentiated staffing

and team teaching schemes are simply based on this device
incidentally. They intensify the learning expericnce for some
children but they cut down on the total amount of classroom time
by pooling the children in very large groups for quite long periods,
during the day. The more favorable the staffing ratio the more the
cost per child, of course. ' '

3. In anddition to the cost factor described above, ability group-
ing raises a problem of racial  discrimination, Sociocconomic
class is highly correlated with race, Sincé learning rates are
highly correlated with sociocconomic class, ability grouping
results in segregating large numbers of black and other minority
children in the slower learning groups.

4. Staffing rutios have a controlling offect on the orgunization
of instruction within the school. In addition to the problem of
ability versus heterogencous grouping, there are also many
other choices of methods and™ tactics available to cducators.
Most of thesc choices such as team teaching, differentiated
staffing, and modular programing require o more favorable
staffing ratio, not less. When money is tight there is no leewuy
in staff assignments and the more innovative and creative

{ approaches to education are ruled out in favor of the tried and

true methods of the past. :

5. Weonomic factors have a hidden offect on curriculum offer-
ings, particularly at vie secondary school level. When small group
instruction is squoezed out of the curriculum some of the more
advanced courses in math, science, vocational and technical
education, and fino ares are offered much less often, if at all. For
instance, analytical geometry may be offered only once every other
yoar instead of every year. If u student cannot fit the course into
his program in the ycar it is offered, he is just out of luck.

6. The quantity and quality of instructional materials and
equipment is restricted when the supply of mouey is vestricted.

| ¢
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For instance, at the later clementary and intermediate levels,
- computer-assisted instruction has proved particularly useful for
remedial teaching, But computers are expensive. Children cannot
receive the benefit of such instruction if the school district does

not have the'money to buy or rent the machines.

IrresponsisLeE To DENY Epucarron MoNEYS

It is totally irresponsible to say that until we can find a way to
cducate children more effectively and cheaply no more money can
be spent on cducation. No one denies that we need more research in
education. No one can deny that children should be educated in the
most effective and efficient way possible. But, until we find more
cfficient and'effective ways to do the job, we have the moral I'esponsi-
bility to give our schools the money necessary to educate children on
the basis of what we now know,

Senator MonpaLE. I don’t know how it can be said that somchoyw,
unlike most other things, money has no relationship to output,

Mr. SELDEN. That is why I dwelled on this at such length.

Senator MonpaALE. I notice many of the wealthy who make that
argument do not risk their own children on that strategy. They either
live in a rich suburb where there is a high per capita spending level
or they send .them to a private quality school where the per pupil
expenditure is even higher. T would like to see a study of how many
of our wealthiest send their children to schools that spend less than
$1,000 per year per student. I bet you would find very, very few of
them. 'L’ct many of those same people say: “There is no point in
spending moncy on education until we know better what to do.”

Mr. SeLpEN. Well, this is what the President of the United States
said when he came out for the National Institute of Education—
which may be a nice idea, it cannot hurt, I suppose.

Scnator MoNpALE. But what he said essentiuhy, as I recall it, is:
“Let’s not spend any more moncy on education until”

Mr. SeLpEN. We find a magic way to educate children.

Senator MoNDALE. Yes. But the interesting thing, of course, is
that leaves the State and the local governments holding the bag. We
have a figure that shocked me: From 1966 to 1971, the Federal Gov-
ernment has increased spending in the clementary and secondary
schools by $900 million a ‘year. In_the nieanwhile, State and local

governments have increased spending for the same purposes by
$15.7 billion and, of course, the percentage of Federal support has
dropped from 8 to 6 percent. In other words, while we have been
holding back at the Federal level, the State governments and the
local governments are left holding that bag with all the inequalitics
of local tax support increasing the differences between the poor and
the rich, with the State governments’ efforts to generate revenues
while retaining industry and with all the inequalitics between the
States—Mississippi has about $400 per capita; New York has $1,200.

So the Federn{ Government's abdication of its role of financial
support of these schools has contributed enormously to inequality
of education and cnormously to the fiscal problems’and tax problems
at the State and local level. Would you not agrec?

9
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ADMINISTRATION RESPONSIBLE FOR PLIGHT OF SCHOOLS -

Mzr. SELpEN. Well, Senator, I think it goes a little deeper than that.
I hold the present administration responsible for the present financial
i))]ight of our schools, not only because it -has failcd—because the

resident has failed—to back Federal-aid proposals, but also because
of some other things he has done of a financial nature.

T suppose it is too much to ask an adininistration, that was elected
by as narrow a margin as this one, not to play politics with any issue
that comes along. But, the politics that havz been played with the
education issuc have hurt every child in the United States. This is
how it is done: The President—instead of conferring with the leaders
of Congress, or with other responsible people, about ways to finance
cducation—came out with a revenue-sharing plan which he well knew
had no chance of adoption in this Congress. The revenue-sharing plan,
however, gave a promise of money for nothing—free money. Under the
influence of this offer of free money, State legislatures stopped in-
creasing their support of education in the way they had been expand-
ing such support, as you pointed out, throughout the 1960’s.” -

As a result, not only have Federal funds decreased on a per-child
basis—and funds from local sources dried up long before—but the
effect of the President’s announcement of revenuc sharing has-been to
decrease the amount of support offered by State governments. They
fcel that if they can demonstrate a need they are going to get this free
money. It is an insiduous interrelation of factors which is bringing our
school system 'down around us. ‘ BUET L
- Senator MoNDALE. To the point that, incredibly, the other day the
superintendent -of the Philadelphia school system'came in here and
asked to be nationalized. oo R

Mr:SeELDEN. Yes. 'Well, I do not want to get into that right now.

Senator MonDALE. Allright. I'thought that waswhy you were here.
 Mr. SELDEN. ‘Well," we ‘vould not necessarily oppose it, but we
think thatif you just nationalize the big cities you are only confronting
half the problem. Also, I doubt that the State governments are going
to give up their jurisdiction over their big cities. They are not going to
allow states within States to be created, so why.tallk about, it? . It

won't happen. It is'like talking about revcnue sharing.. "~ " .
" Senator MonbaLE. T think he was trying to bring home' the severe
plight of his school system. Maybe i% was' 4 ‘serious proposal, but I
think he was trying to figure out how lic could get the Federal' Govern-

ment’s attention. , B
Mr. SELDEN. I-think that is true., . ) i
“'May I return to my writlen presentation? Thank you.

~ One final point must be made’ concerning the effects of funding on
B ey T Tl .

the quality of education.” ' . DR O
" 7.-School systems which have favorable salary schedules, fringe
benefits, and working conditions can be more selective in teacher

* hiring ‘and can have greater flexibility.in the ‘choice of, methods,

' “téchniques, programs, and structures. Good'teachers.can make
otherwise meffective. teaching strategies successful, while poor

'~ teachers, are apt' to be less productive even though they may be
going through .theé correct motions in a favorable setting. Acknowl-

“ edging that there are differences in the ‘effectiveness of teachers

1 A'P "
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does not justify the so-called merit pay schetnes, however. Even
assuming that we could agree on the degree of effectiveness of

- one teacher us compared with another, paying them differently

- would not do anything to change their relative productivity, but
being able to hire better qualified and inore promising teachers
in the first place is a different matter. Those school systems who
can attract more effective teachers will inevitably be more pro-
ductive—quantitatively and qualitatively. Their students will
receive bettor educational service as a direct result of the money
spent by the district on its schools. :

DisTRIBUTION OF SERVICES

- We now turn to the questions of where the money is to come from,
and how it is to be translated into educational services, and how those
services are to be distributed.

. In talking about improving the financing of education, one must
make the basic assumption that a much greater percentage of our
gross national income must be devoted to this purpose. As a matter
of fact, the United States ranks very low among the developed nations
of . the world in the percentage of national income given to education.
. -In 1970 the United States spent slightly under 6 percent of aggregate
income for eclementary and secondary school education. England spent
8 .percent and the percentage of income spent by other countries
varied upward. It would not be at all unreasonable for the United
States to spend 10 percent of its gross national income for the educa-
tion of the young This would increase the total amount spent for
elementary ‘and secondary school education to 10 percent of $795
billion, or $79.5 billion, using 1970 figures. = -

_In that year the United States actually spent $45.4 billion for
elementary and secondary education, both public and private, with
the Federal Government contributing approximately 8 percent of that
total—about $4 billion. ' -

'NEED $35 BiLLioN AppritioNAL Funps

" In other words, in order to make even this modest additional com-
mitment, $35 billion per year more would have to be produced from
somewhere. The question is: Where? , , _ .

In addition to insuring intensive education for the children who
need it most, o fair and equitable educational support program must
require an equitable contribution from all taxpayers.

Our basic 1deas were contained in the National Excellence in Edu-
cation Act introduced in the Senate 2 years ago, sponsored by many
of the members of this committee, including yourself. Our plan will
be amended in light of the Serrano decision, and we will ask the spon-
sors to reintroduce it in the next session of Congress.
~ The plan, as amended, - would have the following basic elements—
we arc willing to confer with anybody on this to modify our position
if it should be desirable: . - R

1.. The average. per-pupil cost of education, utilizing proper
~ staffing ratios, wouli)d be pegged at $1,600 a year. This is aver-
- . aging not only elementary school education.which docs not cost
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as much per student hour as vocational and other secondary
school education, but averaging them all out it would be pegged
at $1,600 a year.

9. This amount would be achieved by a combiuation of Fed-
eral aid and State tax effort, since the locally levied property tax
is no longer a relinble source of inconie. N

3. Each State would establish a State educational fund. We
}n&kle the followiug suggestions for raising tho State shave of this
und: ' :

a.. Each State would levy a 20-mill property tax based
on State property assessilig procedures audited by an agency
to be set up within the U.S: Treasury Department. This 1s
entirely feasible. There are some States who do have pretty
good cqualization boards and there are national associntious
of tax assessors, but due to all sorts of considerations—soime
of which were mentioned by n previous witness before your
committee—tax assessors need overseeing not only by a State
board of cqualization of assessments, but also auditing by
the U.S. Government, providing this kind of supervision
could introduce a degree of fairness into-the property tax
which is not present now.

I have done some studying of this matter. I once lived in a school
district = here 90 percent of the tax valuation consisted of an auto-
mobile prant. Needless to say, the tax rate in that district was set at
the State minimum needed to qualify for State aid.

~ConruicT BETWEEN EDUCATION AND JOBS

Senator MonpaLe. Interestingly enough, often such districts have
a potentially rich base but they 1o not dare really tax it under threat
that industry would leave and the jobs would go with it. One of the
few arens I have heard of that had the guts to stand up and risk that
was the Minnesota Iron Range. For nearly 40 years, we had the best
school system in the country—because we said we are going to educate
our children. Witlin one generation, we were sending people to medical
and law school and turning out corporate leaders and religious leaders.
The story of the Minnesota Iron Range and what was done in one
generation, with tremendous inputs of money to be ‘sure—because
those people had the courage to stand up and require’ the mining
industry to pay—ias really a fantastic story. It was unlike many
inining areas in the west where the fear of losing the single tax base
resulted in an era of low public spending which assured jobs which
kept them alive but cheated the children in the process. “Then when
the mines were exhausted there was nothing left. Many of the most
{ragic areas in this coumntry are right theré.- They ended up with
nothing.” . L e C o
~"Mr. SELpEN. Right. The problems that Ralph Nader brought out,
I can just attest to. When it comes to evaluating industrial property,
how does a little locally elected assessor 'who %ms'"three‘ clerks and
‘three other people working in his officc—how does he go down and
‘assess an auto plant? Well, I will tell -you how he does it. Mr. Nader
is exactly right. He calls up the general manager of the plant and asks
‘him what it is worth. ~ . o
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Senator MoNpALE. “What would he like to pay?”’

Mr. SeLpEN. That is exactly right.

Senator MoxpaLe. It is pretty much like the United Fund when
you call up and ask for a:contribution.

Mr. SeLDEN, That is right. We had u strike in Gary, Ind., last year
that went on for 21 days in near-zero weather. The two sides were
about $100,000 apart; .and, all that time, sitting there within the
confines of that school district, was the main plant f U.S. Steel. The
thought often crossed my mind that if we only had that plant assessed
a little higher, that strike would have been unnecessary.

REAL INEQUITIES. ARE INDUSTRIAL/COMMERCIAL PROPERTIES

At any rate, I would not abandon the property tax. Therc arc ways
to administer the property tax and take the inequity out so far as the
home owner is concerned. That is no problem at all. As a matter of
fact, people that own older homes often get a tremendous break on the
property tax and they can write it off on their Federal income tax. The
real inequities are in the things that Mr. Nader pointed out: industrial

‘and commercial property.

Under what I am proposing, the States would be permitted to levy
an educational surtax on the Federal income tax. There are various
groblems with levying income taxes or progressive taxes in many

tates. If the Federal Government were to extend the opportunity to
State legislatures to piggyback on the Federal income tax, then the
legisla tures could take the responsibility and the tax source would be
there for them if they had the fortitude to use it.

Each State would be required to raise from sources other than the
20-mill property tax, such as the piggyback surtax, a minimum addi-
tional amount which would vary with the State’s taxable wealth and
income. I do not think that you can expect Mississippi taxpayers to
raise the same amounts of money per child as New York or even
Minnesota taxpayers.

- Senator MoNDALE. As a matter of fact, Mississippi is trying pretty
hard in terms of generating money. '

Mr. SELDEN. As a percent of income, their taxes rate up within the
first 10 States. ‘

Senator MoNDpALE. Yes.

-Mr. SeLDEN. Federal aid would be distributed to the States so as to
make up the difference between the amounts raised by State effort
and $1,600 per child, the amount we originally started iith as a fair
support level for educating all children. . ‘ '

. Now, when it comes to spending the money, States should be re-
quired to present to the U.S. Office of Education a plan for distribution

of educational funds to local districts in accordance with the educa- ‘

tional need of the district. Educational need would be determined bi:
means of a sociological index which would take into account suc
factors as per capita income, student mobility, student involvement

In court proceedings, and other factors. These indicate social environ-

ment not conducive to education and shows. that the educational

experience must be intensified if you are going to get quality education
for those children. . . L L o

Local districts would be required to certify acceptable ‘plans to their
State agencies—with copies to the U.S. Office of Educatlon—describ-
ing programs for intensive education for hard-to-educate children.

13,
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In other words, they get more money if they have greater nced. They
then have to tell their State agencies and the U.S. Office of Education
what they are going to do with the extra money in order to educate
their hard-to-educate children. ' I o

Finally, local districts would be required to comply with Federal
laws and court decisions relating to integration and civil rights. ..

| Quaurry RELATED, To Funps -

In siimmary, e have tried to show here that the quality of education
is directly related to the funds devoted to. education; differences
in the educability of children must be taken into account in any
system of education so that those. with the greatest need receive:the
most intensive service; equalization of expenditures between States
should be accomplisliéd through a ¢ombination of required statewide
tax effort and Kederal aid; and funds must be distributed within
States in accordance with educational need. o

Senator MonpaLE. Thank you very much for & most useful state-
ment. , o o
You began. by recounting some of the failurés of our system as it
operates today, the 50 percent of our student body ivho began first
grade and do not make it to the 12th grade. There must be many

children, however, that finally get what you might call a degree who

really failed, too..

Mr. SELDEN. That is right. In referring to an education by our own

standards. , S - oL Cn
Senator MoNDALE. So that probably you are understating the mag-

nitude of the degree to which children, for whatever. reasons, -fail

‘to reach their fuzillpptential_ and are cheated of their life chances

as a result. - . . : . T

Mr. SELDEN. Yes. For -instance most schools track children for
college academic programs, vocational pro rams, or general programs
when students get to secondary schools. The schools do this because

‘they just do not-have the manpower and facilities to give every kid

a decent well-roundeéd; education; it is not, that they want to discrimi-
nate against or hurt children or shortchange them. ‘The schools
cannot do better because of the tremendous amount of effort and
money required to educate the harder-to-educate children. So they
put a little frosting on the cake and put it in the window. = -

" Septor -MonpaLE. We had several examples of school failures.
Mark Shedd, superintendent of the Philadelphia schools, said that
on any given day their truancy rate is about a third—in the average
school, about a third of the students aro out. Then he said in their
50 ghetto schools—I think these are elementary schools—two-thirds
of the children are graded at 16 percent or below in-the Iowa Basic

Skills test. I.asked him what that meant, and he said: “That means,

in effect, . two-thirds of those students in those classes could not

possibly: know what; the ‘teacher is sa ing.” That :is so abysmally
below. grade level that for two-thirds of. tho children the educational

process just could not be working, = e L g
" 1f that is true in most ghettos—and I would think that the Phila-

delphia:school system.is fairly typical for.a northern central .city,

would you not? . .. .
Mr. SELDEN. Yes.

[ S
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Senator MoNpaLE. There must be hundreds of thousands of children
that just do not get to be a'part of the educational process in any
meaningful sense. Would you agree with that?

Mr. SELDEN. Yes. They do not drop out; they are never in.

" Senator MonpaLE. Would you have other examples that show the
degree of this failure? '

Mr. SELpEN. Well, I cannot cite statistics, but I know Mark
Shedd, and what he said about the Philadelphia system is pretty
typical anywhere you go. The ghetto schools just are not educating
children. -

- ProBLEMs ARE Econonmic

I do not blame parents of ghetto children for being angry. They
should be angry. I think their anger, however, is often misdirected.
They ought to realize that their problems are mainly economic in
origin. The environment the child lives in is determined by economics;
and, when he gets to school the qu ality of his school service is deter-
mined by economics. : '

Senator Monpare. The president of the New York City School
Board testified before the committee and he was complaining about
the situation in the New York Schools.

Mr. SELDEN. Right. v _

Senator MonpaLE. So I finally said, “Well, what are you doing
about it? You are the board president.” He said, ‘““There Is nothing

‘we can do about it.” When the president of the New York City Schoo

Board feels unable to do anything, what is that poor black pareng in

“the ghetto going to feel?

Mr. SELDEN. As a matter of fact, the president of the New York
City School Board for many years was a leader of black parents in

.Harlem and he should know what he is talking about. He has probably

been on as many marches and picket lines around New York as
anybody. ‘ S S '
enator MonpaLE. He just sounded utterly hopeless to me.
Mr. SeLpEN. Well, you cannot improve education by giving the

‘teachers or administrators kicks in the ants."You cannot say, “teach

faster.” It does not work. You really have to be sensible about this
thing and put the money into the school system that will allow us to
do a job. : , S

I have a metaphor that I sometimes use. It is as though we were
given a river a mile across and given the material to build a bridge
halfway. Then people get mad because they fall in the water at the

~ Go PArRT Way To :Mo_(_)i\r e ‘.'

Senator MonpaLE. I have used that same analogy. What if we, for

example, gave the NASA $5 billion to go to the moon and they found

out it costs $25 billion? Would ‘we' say" to them, “Well, go as far as
you can go and tell us what: you. see?’ We did not 'say that. We
said, “We will give you what you need: Now be careful.” So they
took $25 billion to get there, I think: "+~ o L

Because we must havi*a C-5A airplane, in 1 year there are costs

‘overruns ‘that exceed by $400 million all that we spent under Title I'on

the 9 million so-called disadvantaged children in this country. = :°
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I think justice in this Nation requires that we must have educated
children and they must have equal education, It may be different
education, but it must be cqual in terms of achieving the life chances
of that child—and we are enormously short of that goal.

I agree with you that a good chunk of the problen is money.

Mr. SELDEN. You can waste money in education, and a lot of it has
been wasted over the ycars.

Senator MoxDALE. I did not take your testimony to mean that
there were not some institutional crises and lots of them, but the
teacher has to make a decent salary or you are not going to get a
decent teacher. If a chiid is hungry he has to be fed,

We heard the superintendent of the Inkster school system, which is
an all-black system in a suburb outside of Detroit. He said they have
classes in which they have no textbooks, they have science laboratories
with nothing in them, and they are bankrupt to boot; and they are

spending at the rate of $650 per capita while Grosse Point is spending

$1,100. .

8o I believe that there is great merit to the nced for a substantially
increased role by the Federal Government in the support of our
schools, ‘

Mr. SELDEN. Senator, just let me add one other personal observa-
tion. A little over a year ago I took a weck off from my regular job av
president of the American Federation of Teachers dnd became a
substitute teacher in the Kansas City, Mo., school system. Of course,
the life of a substitute is never very pleasant, and you really have
two strikes against you, if not three, when you walk into the class-
room. But in that school system I presided over, as best I could, 5
different day’s—different classes, most of them 10th-grade world
history classes. ‘

Most of those classes were one-textbook classes with no sup-
plementary materials at all, and if a child did not bring his textbook,
he was sup{ osed to just sit there.

Senator MoxDpALE. What kind of a school was it?

Mr. SELDEN. I did not teach in any of the better schools. The
teachers are not absent so much, I guess, in those schools, but they
were schools where the harder-to-educate children were. '

Two-Tprps VOTE FOR MILLAGE INCREASE

I do not knov, whether you know much about Kansas City as a
town. I have never lived there myself, but I learned quite a bit about
it. It is a place with a great deal of civic pride and yet, those people,
five times in a row, have voted down a school tax-increase.

Now, here is the peculiar part of it. Five times a majority of the
people have voted in favor of increasing the taxes, but you have to
get a two-thi.ds vote to raise the millage in Kansas City. '

"~ Scuator MonpaLe. We are used to two-thirds votes around here.

Mr. SELDEN. Soit'went down every *ime, and you have 10th grade
classes with one textbook and no suppicmentary materials, and those
kids arc just waiting until they are old enough to get out. ..

" Senator MoNDALE. At 16 they leave. = '~ R N
‘Mr. SgLpEx. Right. .~ . o
Senator MoxpALE. What is the per-pupil “expenditure level “in
Kansas City, do you know approximately?
68—112—71—pt. 16B—=2 (i ‘
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Mr. SELDEN. Well, in clementary schools it is about $500.

Senator MonpaLE. You mentioned carlier that you support ade-
quate research and from my work here, my impression is that it is
certainly needed. The amount we put into research is very, very
infinitesimal compared to industry, for example. L

Mr. SELpEN.. That is right. T ‘

Senhator MoxpALE. I do not' know what we spend federally on
research but—— - ; : :

Mr. SELpEN. It is not very much. Most of the research in education
has been, done by Ph. D. candidates. These people do not have the
money to hire computer time or get large staffs to gather data. They
usually work over the material that somebody else has acquired from
somebody else: : T S ‘

“There is very little basic research going on. The commission of the
States is doing some on the national assessment program. There is
some being done on contract, although alot of that money has dried up.

There is now in progress a compensatory education study. Itiis a
rather extensive one. It will do original rescarch and I think it will be
a very good study. But we are going to have to restrict the sample to
1,000 kids, which really gets down to the threshold of reliability.

EXPERIMENTATION

Senator MoxpaLE. What is your position on experimentation? We
have experiments with the voucher system, and on Gary, Ind., and a
few other places with so-called private contracting. There has been a
movement called free schools. ’there has been the community school
movement. School districts have experimented’ with introducing
choice so that parents can send one child over here if they want an
open school or open classroom approach, they could send him ‘to
someone elsg for sort of a hard disciplinarian approach, another school
for vocational approach, and other choices trying to give the person
who has only a public school option choices within that system.

Now, maybe what I have talked ‘about, following the different
categories—— , ' ' '

Mr. SeLpEN. They do in my group.

Senator MoxpaLE. Would you respond to that?

Mr. SELpEN. Well, we are very much in favor of experimentation
in educational methods and structure of instruction within the school.
We have endorsed and a lot of our prominent union people have been
associated with many such experiments. ,

We support promising experiments. If it can be shown that an

‘experiment is likely to produce something of value, we say go ahead.

back together again. _ ,

The voucher plan comes in that category in our view. We are op-
posed to educational vouchers. They arc really not an experiment.
They do not advocate any particular style of education or any new
method or technique. They are merely a way to get public money into
nonpublic schools. We support Title I which provides for publicserv-
ices to children in nonpublic schools, and we support that concept in
general, but we do not support the voucher concept which, if it were
widespread, would undermine public education. T

But we are not in favor of breaking eggs to see if you can put them

G
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It happens that I have written a piece on this question. Ratlier than
trying to ad lib the whole thing, I can give it to you. I am rather proud
of it. I also think it is balanced. : :

Senator MonpaLe. Has that article been written?

Mr. SeLpEN. Yes; it was published in the Teacher College Recerd
last January.

Senator MonpaLe. Would you submit that to us for the record.*
.- Mr. Sewpen. I will. : : -

Senator MonpaLE. What about contracting?

Mr. SewpeN. Going to performance contracting, we were very
dubious about it in the beginning. The more we found out about it,
the less wo like it. We think that performance contracting is an in-
vitation to the ripoff. Fly-by-night companies are formed and convince
beleaguered school boards to give them contracts. The proofs of ac-
complishment are very often rigged, and many of the companies
emphasize that they would not want to stay more the 2 years anyway
under the so-called turnkey principle. They claim that all they aro
doing is showing you how to do things and then they.are going to
move on. Well, %am suspicious of that sort of operation.

Senator Mo~paLE. Have you had a chance to

My, SELDEN. A project in Rhode Island was to be evaluated by a
specified test. A couple of weeks before the test, the children were
given practice tests which overlapped as much as 75 percent the test
that they were given finally when the payoff test came. T

Senator MonpaLE. This was in Rhode Island?

Mr. SELDEN. Yes; it was in Providence, R.I., last spring. We
hired some people to go vip there and investigate. That contract is
now being held up and being challenged. '

BeLieveEs PERFORMANCE CONTRACTING LiOOMED

Introducing the profit motive into this cooperative enterprise of
education simply confuses things. It promises people things that
cannot be delivered and in the end, I think, performance contracting
is doomed to failure. , o _ o

The OEO had 16 projects for performance contracting. I looked at
some of those and they were not bad, but the profit motive had very
little to do with the success or failure. The creativity and inventiveness
of the people that were involved was really what was carrying the
project and they were doing this simply because they were cnergetic
and creative people, not because they were going to get a5 percent

profit out of the deal.

Introducing this kind of incentive almost guarantees that you are
going to enter into a long contest between:profit seékers and govern-
mental watchdogs:that will introduce .a false note- into education.

Senator MonpaLe. Have you had a chance to.look into the Gary

roject? R
P Mr. SeLpEN. No.. We ‘represent .the. teachers there in Gary.and
those in the project, too. Ninety-eighti percent of the:teachers are

‘members.of -our union. Our union ‘takes & dim.view of the project.

A recent ovaluation which gave the project high marks we think is

inaccurate.. - .-

*Seo Part 16D, Appendix4, - !
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Senator MonpALE. Can you dwell on that a minute, because there
have been some very glowing national reports. :

Mr. SeLpEN. I cannot go into detail on this at the present time,
but I can get the information after this hearing.

Senator MoNpALE. You might submit some comments for the
record?*

Mr. SELpEN. I will. Or if you like, I can easily bring members of
our union who are involved in the project and have them talk to you.

Senator MonpaLe. Have you had members of your union employed
at that school? \

" Mr. SELDEN. Yes. . ‘ :

Senutor MonpALE. Would you submit for the record your view of
that and we will include that in the record.* .

But let us take one of Mark Shedd’s schools in which one-third of
the children are dropping out or missing, and he claims two-thirds are
just so far behind. Other than the broad restructuring proposals which
you referred to, a massive reordering of national priorities to deliver
fiscal equity, is there any shortrun structural or strategic approach
that offers any hope for those children?

MoreE EFFECTIVE ScHooLs PROGRAM

Mr. SeELpEN. I do not think so. I do not think that you can make
bricks without clay. Our program for ghetto schools is called the
More Effective Schools program. It is essentially based on improved
staffing ratios so that class sizes can be reduced. The teachers in the
school have time for planning and conferring with each other and for
developing innovative new approaches. But, the More Effective
School program adds about 50 percent of the cost per child to the
school; and because we really are operating on the marginal child
theory, we just do not come up with the money. The More Effective
School program is actually in danger in New York City—not because
it is not producing, it is ‘producing—because it costs money. The
city government and the State government do not want to come up
with the money to educate these children.

Senator MoNpALE. How many schools are involved in the More
Effective School system? ‘

Mr. SeLpEN. Thirty-one in New York.

Senator MoNDALE. Do those include high schools?

Mr. SELpEN. No. They are elementary schools, and I think this is
really the site of our most serious educational problem.

Senator MoNpALE. Has the number of schools gone down or is
it the same? : : o

Mr. SELDEN. It has remained the same.

Senator MoNpALE. . And what is the per pupil expenditure level

‘ther'e, if you know? .

Mr. SELpEN. About $1,200.

Senator MonNpALE. Has that risen or dropped?

Mr. SELDEN. It has remainéd about the same. i
ﬁ:Sen‘?ator MonpALE. And how long has the: MES  system been in
effect?! - - Lo Co S o

Mr. SELpEN. It was originated 6 or 7 years ago. I am very proud
to say I was the chief negotiator for the union when we negotiated
the MES plan with the superintendent of schools.

*See Part 16D, Appendix 4. 1 3
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Senator MoxpaLE. Would you submit for the record a short
evaluation of what you think the More Effective School system shows;
that is, what is happening to the money?

Mr. SELDEN. Sure,

Senator MonDALE. Would you do that?

Mr. SELDEN. Yes, Ican do that. There have been several evaluations
in the past 2 or 3 years which have given the plan very high marks.
The first evaluation which was made 5 years ago—which we feel was
erroneous—criticized the pupil progress in reading, but gave it high
marks in other fields. Since then all the other studies have given the
plan very high marks,

Senator MoNpALE. If you have those evaluations easily available—
we can get them I am sure—but if you have them, would you give
copies to us for the record?*

Mr. SeLpex. Yes, I will,

Senator Monparg. I would like, in addition, maybe a short letter,
if you have time, indicating what you think it stands for in general
terms.

Mr. SeLpEN. I will be very happy to do this.

Senator MonDALE. I feel very strongly there should be no marginal
children in this country. I think every child should have an opportunity
to fully develop, and this Nation is not a just nation until that is true.

Mr. SELDEN. 1 used the term to shock, but I think nevertheless, it
is accurate.

Senator MonpaLe. Thank you very much for a most useful
statement.

The committee is in recess, subject to the call of the Chair.

(Whereupon, at 11:10 p.m., the Select Committee was recessed,
to reconvene at the call of the Chair.)

*See Part 16D, Appendix 4.
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' INEQUALITY IN SCHOOL FINANCE

.

 WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 20, 1971

o U.S. SENATE
- SELEcT COMMITTEE ON
Equar EpucarioNaL OPPORTUNITY
' Washington, D.C.

The Select Committee met at 10:04 a.m., pursuant to call, in room
1318, of the New Senate Office Building, the Honorable Walter F.
Mondale, chairman of the committee, presiding. ~ .

Present: Senator Mondale. - ]

Staff members present: William C. Smith; staff director and general
counsel; Donn Mitchell, professional staff. , BN

Senator MonpaLE. The committee will come to order. . .~

This morning, continuing our discussion of school finance, we will hear
from Professor Oliver Oldman, professor of law and director of in-
ternational tax programs, Harvard Law School; and Mr. Allen D.
i\)l%wel, consultant on Government finance and statistics, Washington,
Mr. Edward Fort* is not yet here, but he will be with us shortly.

If you will please come to the witness table, we very much
appreciate having you with us this morning. o

.lll’erhaps Professor Oldman could commence the testimony, if you
will. . : .

STATEMENT OF DR. OLIVER OLDMAN, PROFESSOR OF LAW AND
DIRECTOR OF INTERNATIONAL TAX PROGRAMS, HARVARD LAW.
' SCHOOL, CAMBRIDGE, MASS. - -~ * J S
Dr. OLDMAN. You -will-forgiw me for reading my statement this
morning, but I deliberately made it-a short one. Most of the sentences
i1111 it, I think, will come out-better if I read, rather than summarize
them. R
"Senator MonDALE. We appreciate that. That usually helps us as
well:- Proceed. I T PN FER U T PR
-Dr. OLpMax. Studies - which - set forth .the unequal geographic
distribution of the property tax base as.a.source of public. school
{inanc'mg are well known,-and-I will not summarize them 1n any. detail
1ero. . B T S PL IO C L LA RO PR ST IR
_.In my first footnote, I enumerate the several Advisory Commissions
on Intergovernmental Relations studies as-well as two studies done by
the Federal Reserve Bank of Boston.” Unfortunately; the copies of
the summary of the Boston bank study done by: Steven Weiss; have
not arrived here at the committee room;on time. They: were sent: and

"+Seo Part 19B for Mr. Edward Fort's testimony. "+
(6745)
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were supposed to be appended to the paper, and I am sure will arrive
very shortly.

Senator MoNpALE. When they are received, the staff will review
them for inclusion in the record.*

Dr. OupmaN. In addition, one item that I would have added to the
first footnote, I just came upon yesterday—because yesterday was the
day that the September issue of the National Tax Journal was released.
That reported on the seminar session held by the National Tax
Association here in Washington at the end of July. And one of the
papers there was presented by Dr, Paul Cooper of Maryland. And his
paper called, “State Takeover of Education Financing,” which is in
24 National Tax Journal at page 337, certainly ought to be added to
any collection of references. o

Not only does it survey the literature, but it gives us the hard facts
and data with respect to the State of Maryland which might not
otherwise be casily available to a large audience. - .
~ Senator MonnaLE. The staft will review that information. -

Dr. Orpsan. Unequal distribution of property tax resources exists
among the separate taxing jurisdictions within metropolitan areas, the
jurisdictions within a State, and among the States. Examples of dis-
tributional extremes were presented in a recent study done by Steven
Weiss for the Federal Reserve Bank of Boston. - _ L

In ong State, there exist two districts which have the same school
ta.iV rates, but one is-spending three times as much per pupil as the
other. . B - - ' ' ‘ -

‘In another instance, two districts are spending the same amount
per pupil, but one is levying school taxes at seven times the rate of
the other, ' ' , o S
 There-are further examples along the same line in the footnotes to
the Serrano versus Priest decision which I am sure you have all seen
cojies of, ‘ T ‘ S

ProPERTY Tax BACKBONE oF ScHoOLS
_ The property tax continues to be: the backbone of public school
finance and provides over one-half the revenue used to finance public
schools in most of the United States today. And those were one-half
of the property tax revenues that goes into financing the schools,

Inequalities in the distribution of the property tax.base—that is,
inequalities in the distribution of wenlth among. jurisdictions—ac-
counts for a significant part of the unequal distribution of spending
on schools, _ o

Little is .being done by Federal, State, and local governments to
eliminate or substantially reduce these inequalities. Federal distribu-
tions of educational funds do little to ¢compensate for.interstate-ine-
qualitics.- Attempts by some States to distribute school ‘aid in. an
inverse relationship to available local property tax resources have, as
8 whele, failed to compensate [or intrastato inequalities. .-

- And generally, nothingis done to equalize property tax base re-
sources among independent - jurisdictions -located within the same
metropolitan area, _ S

. Within some of the larger cities, the poorer areas suffer from a
combination of discriminatorily high property taxes and discrimina-~
torily low public services, especially in the schools. This “particular

*See Part 16D, Appendix 5,
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property tax discrimination was id entified in a study done a few years
ago by Dr. Henry Aaron and mysell. Data used was for the city of
Boston. o o ’

" Senator MonpaLe. If you would yicld there, is it fair to say by way
of ‘generalization that whether one is looking at interstate differences,
interdistrict differences within the State, or differences between rich
and poor areas within a school district, it is almost uniformly the
case that the richer areas have the most money and the poorer areas
have the least? ' ' o

" Dr. OLpuan. That is not only true, but correspondingly the amount

spent on public schools is greater in these richer districts and richer
States than is the case in the poorer ones. ‘ '

‘Epucarion MoNEY SPENT INVERSE TO NEED

Senator MoxpALE. So that the money for education today is flowing
inversely to the need. - '
Dr. Orpuman. Exactly. :
In the study for the city of Boston, while the diseriminatorily high
property lax burdens in the Roxbury scction of Boston may have
occurred at least in part as the result of lethargie administrative prac-
tices rather than conscious discrimination against cither the poor or
the black, the fact of discrimination nevertheless appears demoun-
strated in the study. The study itsell was published in the National
Tax Journal in 1965. ,
~ Current litigation may resolve this property tax problem in Boston.
- Similarly, pending litigation growing out of Mississippi—that is,
the case involving the town of Shaw, the Department versus the Town of
Shaw—plus the litigation in California to compel equal expenditure
per student in schools within a State, may be a start toward solving
the other side of this particular problem—namely, discriminatorily
varying levels of public services 'to different areas within a given city.
The. recent Cu\viforniu, decision in Serrano versus Priest has high-
lighted for the.cntire ‘American public the concern over unequal
educational facilities caused by inequality in the distribution of prop-
crty tax basc. However, in my statement toduy, I iish to emphasize
that the courts, despite the California decision, axe not likely to provide
the solution to the general problen. Courts may strike down bad
systems, but will not design and order good ones. . - L
Legislative solutions, particularly at the State level, will be required
if there is to be timely change in adequate amount. A
“Senator MonpaLe. Would you yicll there? = '
“Dr. OupMaN. Surely. - . . L
Senator MoxpaLE. Now, the Serrano case goes back to the' trial
court. If the court finds the facts substantiate the plea of the plaintiffs,
presumably some remedy’ will flow. What kind of remedies or remedy
would flow conceivably or logically from a finding that the plaintiff
made his case on the Serrano principle?. o,
‘Would it prohibit the payment of programs, by the States, State qud,
i some way, or how would the court fashion a remedy to achieve the
objective of the Serrano principle? e
Dr. Oupyan. I have not yet tried to think out all-the possible
remedies which the plaintiffs might request as well as the possible
remedies which the court might grant. But let me suggest one at least.

";.-"»'
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If the State of California Supreme Court when the case comes
back up again looks at the facts and decides that it still wants to take
action to support its original decision, then one line of approach might
be that used in New Jersey in the property tax equalization ficld and
in some other States—namely, to issue prospective orders in the future
which would order the State to change the system to bring about a
greater amount of incquality, in this case the financing of schools.
But then leave a period of perhaps 2 years or 3 years for the State to
work out its own solutions and then come back to the court. to see
whether or not the court will accept that as a reasonable approach to
the solution to the problem. , ' _

Senator MoNpALE. In other words, the order would run to the
Governor, I suppose, and the other appropriate State officials, saying
it was found that the present system violated the Constitution—that
they must shape remedies to achieve this describecd objective. The
court would retain jurisdiction. Then, say 2 to 3 years after the
legislature had had time to work on it, the court would take & look at
what alternatives it camo up with. S .

Now, suppose the State did nothing except continue its present
program. Then what kind of remedy would the courts have? I assume
all they could do was prohibit whaf the State was doing in some way.

Drrricunr ProsreEM To REMEDY

Dr. Oupman. This is one of the kinds of problems I do not really
like to think about. It is difficult to imagine a suitable remedy. To my
mind, the possibility of that happening at the very least, of course,
allows the court to give an extension of the deadline which I suppose
is the most likely first act.

But I also suppose that the possibility of that eventuality is one of
the reasons why this committee and the Congress is and should be
giving consideration to developing measures which might make that
eventuality unlikely to come about. : ‘

Scnator MoNpALE. I think in general the courts are really the
inappropriate agency to deal with the equities of school finance and
school desegregation. Every time we abandon our public policy rule
here in the Congress and f;we the courts ‘alone, they are left with
I.'cglly' inadequate ranges of remedies to do the right kind of sensitive
job. | | | SRR
I think the whole desegration field has badly suffered because of the
failure of the Congress and State interests and others to do their part
of the job. That is, I 'think what you are saying here, whatever the
constitutional principle, surely the principles of social equity should
require a broad reform of school financing. o a o

LeeistaTive ActioN. | o
“'Dr. OLpman. Perhaps thé great service of ‘the courts in this issue is
to alert people to the concern of the courts and the willingness of, the
courts to enter into the fray.’And that might be one.of the important
prods to legislative dction which quite clesrly is needed to work' out
careful solutions. ) TR
" Senator MoNpALE. I think it is quite clearly an additional strong
argumont for -those whoare proposing. reforn ' to' say this may not
only be the proper social policy, but it may also be a Jegal imperative
as well. That is a nice additional argument.
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Dr. OuomMan. There is nothing like having the law on your side to
win a case, even before a legislative body.

Senator MoNDALE. It is nice to be able to say you should do this,
v and if you do not, you have to anyway. . ‘ :

Dr. Opman. Exactly. And that, 1 think, is what the California
courts -are trying to tell us. We do not know yet what the Supreme
Court will do on this. I suspect that it may be a good period of time
before we get a full view of what the Supreme Court’s response is
going to be. So that the time for legislative action, certainly, is ripe
at the present moment. .

Senator MonpALE. Thank you. . :

Dr. OLoman. The legislative solutions as we have just concluded,
particularly at. the State level, in addition to the congressional level,
will be required .if there is to be timely change in adequate amount.

One approach, exemplified in proposals in the States of Maine,
Michigan, and Vermont, is to finance public schools through the levy
of a statewide property tax, uniform in rate and coverage. The
approach can be implemented by State collection and operation, or
by local collection with State supervision and equalization where
necessary.
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Another approach—that proposed by the Massachusetts Master
Tax Plan Commission last fall—embraces two features. First, the
percentage of State and local tax revenues to be raised by the prop-
erty tax would be limited to a ceiling figure—about 40 percent.

Simultaneously, a uniform basic rate of property tax would be
levied throughout the State. The proceeds of this levy plus other
State revenues would go into a fund which would be distributed
entirely to local governments. The local aid fund would be of an
amount equal to 80 percent of all local government expenditures in
. the State during the preceding year; and would be distributed to the

local governments by per capita and other formulas designed to have
en equalizing effect. S e :

This: approach is broader than the statewide school property tax
approach because it tends to equalize the_tax burden of all local
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;. government expenditures. rather than just'school expenditures, and it
= restricts the growth of the property tax. : - - : L
3 The Massachusetts -proposal .permits local governments to ‘levy
% additional amounts of property tax for local government use. But only
i a part of the revenue raised by.the additional tax levy inures to the
o benefit .of the taxing. locality. The rest becomes  available for State
distribution to poorer communities. The, effect is to spread throughout
2 the entire State the benefits.of increased property tax-levies in -well-
i, to-do communities. o 2 e e

Thus, if a relatively wealthy community wishes to. increase the
amount it.spends on its public schools, it will find: that some. of-_the
increased levies made ‘upon .it;s_o,wn,-_taxpa?'ers, will -be. employed to
finance increased services in other municipalities. ;... ;- . . .. =
. Senator MoNDALE, Is that just a proposal:at this point?. ...
 Dr. OupMaN. This is now a proposal by a broadly.based comrmmission
in terms of the political spectrum and interest groups. These are their
tentative proposals. It has been announced that their final Pproposals
will be issued in a fourth report, supposedly fairly soon.

~
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I have no reason to doubt that they will repeat, this particular pro-
posal in their final p1‘0posal ‘but I have no information in any case one
way or the other.

It should be emphasized that a fair system of educational ﬁmm(,-
ing

Let me backtrack for a second. I did bring along an extra copy of
that Massachusetts report, and perhaps it may be of somne use t;o the
(,ommlttee if I leave even the tentative proposals here.

‘Senator MonpaLE. Thank you very much. '

Dr. Oupman. T will set these down for that purpose.

It should be emphasized that a fair system of educational ﬁmmcmg
need not jeopardize traditional educational interests at the local level.
I havejust noted that, under the Massachusetts proposal, a community
maystill make a decision to spend somewhat more or less on education
tlmn its neighbors. ‘

\’Imeover ‘uniform proper t,v tax burdens throughout a State need
not threaten decentralized <decisionmaking, A commumtv may stil,
administer its own schools and makc decisions on curriculum, facilities]
and teachers.

STATEWIDE PROPERTY Tax UNIFORMITY

There are still other important problems which statewide property
tax uniformity would help to solve. T'wo prime examples are metro-
politan fragmentation and the provision of low- and modernte—mcome
housing in outlymu areas.

Most metr opolltnn areas consist of many smnll mdependenb jurisdic-
tious clustered around a large city. Economies of scale often indicate
the desirability of fewer and larger jurisdictions with a resulting
decrease in the overall per capita cost of Government services.

One barrier to governmental consolidation has been the inequality
of tax base resources. A community with a relatively high tax base
resists combination with a community having a relatively low tax
base since combination would increase the propelty tax burden -in
wealthier communities by more than the savings realned throuoﬂl
1c(luced costs ‘of consolidated government.

Property tax reform which diminished the swmﬁcance of tax base
dlﬁcrentmls would represent  a significant step in lowelmg fiscal
barriers to local government consolidation m ovements. -

: Property tax reform will also’ encourage ‘the provision of low- nnd
moderaté-income housing in relatively high tax base communities.
Suburban communities with high tax bases resist demands for low-
income housing because they expect that the units will not contribute
enough property ‘tax to pay for the increased vovernmentnl servlces
nee(led by the low-income residents.

- The new housing units require the full range of urban services, the
most costly of which is likely to be schools. As a result, these localities
currently encourage low density, high-valued land use——-lu\ury hous-

, clean industry, and shopping centers.

If one wanted to find:examples of communities, I think one, only
las to look in the suburban range of almost any major large city in
the country ‘today to find the failure: to build low-income housmg in
substantial amounts Even in- ‘areas w here Stnte plogmms hm’
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offered the local community funds.to make up in pavt for the addi-
tional drain on the property tax, even in those cases, one finds com-
munities reluctant to invite low-income housing iu.

But at least they have the argument in & number of communities
it is going to be costly to them, why should this particular local
community be asked to bear the burdens of low-income housing when
those burdens are not distributed evenly throughout the State.

The same data that is in Serrano versus Priest, for public school
financing, the same data that is in the Weiss studies, is the data that
supports, the disparities in property tax bage which lead to discrimina-
tion against having a low-incowme housing.

Senator MonpaLE. Now, while that argument by a suburban
comtnunity may mask racial views, in fact, standing on its own, there
is an argument there, is there not? As long as that local community
depends primarily upon real estate taxes to fund its services, including
schools, to permit substantial numbers of low-income - families in
public housing or in low-income housing would not generate much by
the way of taxcs. ‘They will, in fact, probably have a net deficit to
pick up through the taxes on others to pay for their education.

“That is undeniably true, is it not? L : .

Dr. OLpaan. There are a few States, such as Massachusetts, which
are trying to work out programs which would compensate for this
property tax deficit so to speak. L .

Senator MoNpALE. But they have not worked it out.

Dr. OLpymaN. But it is not really worked out fully.

Senator MoNDALE. We:tried a couple of things. The Eagleton
amendment which is now law provides impact aid for the children in
public housing units as well as military facilities. If it-were fully funded,
t};lhzlxtfwlould mean $600 to $700 a head. That, too, I.believe would be

elpful. . :
“"But all that is trying to correct basically is: the inequitable tax
structure which is based on’ the vagaries of the present real estate tax
Systemn. 0 ¢ b e n oDt
'y-Dr.-.OLDMAN'. Exactly::And if: Federal and State measures would
compensate for these vagaries, then a local community would be faced
quite squarely with the problem of discrimination. And some consti-
tutional questions:might then be raised-if sthey-reject offers of low-
income housing when the only reason is to avoid.association with low-
income people or people of- different racisl background. I

‘ UntrorM TAX:ELIMINATES OBJECTIONS
.- If property tax burdens were ~uniform throughout. the State, how-
ever, and distribution of the proceedswere made on an equitable basis,
the fiscal objections -to low-income. housing would: largely-disappear
as we have just-noted. Without .any. increase in taxes, the per pupil
educational expenditures in suburban. areas, . for example, could:be
kept at the same levels as before the addition of the low-income housing
to the community.: L haemtEL T e

The principal point I have made so far is that statewide equaliza-
tion of property tax burdens is an:important- forward step in solving
the problem of inequality. of ecducational - opportunity. It is by no
means the entire solution. It does-notassure 'asound distribution of
spending on schools or other public services; nor does 1t assure the
best possible distribution of tax burdens among the people of a State.
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Far more attention, than has been given to date, needs to be devoted
to designing intrastate distribution formulas ; and, to developing the
continuous supply of the facts and data needed to apply formulas,
so as to produce the desired results. .

Also, once statewide uniformity of property tax burdens is achieved,
then ‘the substitution of fairer statewide taxes such as the personal
income tax for at least a part of the property tax becomes a practical
possibility. : ' ’

Senator MoNpaLE. If you will yield there, that statement implies
that in order to be in a position to ‘substitute a progressive income tax
as an alternative to property tax for school services, one must first
have a statewide property tax in order to practically substitute one
for the other. Why could not a State say, “Well, now, we are going to
pick up 75 percent of the operating costs of schools,” or something—
increase State aids? - ' ‘ N

Dr. OLpman. Of course; in principle, it would be possible for a
State—which, for example, say 50 percent of the property tax revenues
are used to finance the schools—to adopt legislation which would
finance the schools by increased State taxes on progressive income, tax
base. That would lower the total property tax coilections by perhaps
as much as 50 percent. -~ = - - - RS

- While that is possible in'principle, it is not difficult to see the vast
shift in tax burdens that is going to be brought aboui as a result of
such a switch, - « i T T S T "

Surrr To Srate PERsoNAL IncoMs Tax' -

The question ‘arises how docs one practically make that switch. Ts
it-done in one law on 1.day or is it done by an orderly process of
change in transition? C

‘And what I am suggesting here is that it is more likely that. we will
get to the end result of the income tax as the source of school finance if
we first make the property tax largely one of statewide uniformity,. If
one has observed the. inc¢rease in property tax burdens in a number. of
communities in the United States today, particularly in our own area
n-enstern Massachusetts, one would find rates of incrense on the order
of 10,15, and: 20 -percent iper year. If statewide property taxes are
levied,. it ou¥h_t to be .possible to reduce the.burden: of .the . roperty:
tax at rates like 10,.15, to 20 percent a ‘year and gradually shift it to
the personal income tax without causing an undue amount of windfalls
or an undue amount. of ‘hard-to-bear burden ‘on groups who will be
reluctant to bear it. ' , . .

‘Senator MoNpaLE:  If 'ou-choose your own tax structiire for fund-
ing:schools, which :would"you prefer—a: statewide property tax levy
as its key-source or'a statewide personal income tax? oot oo
- Dr. OLpmaN.. I have ‘no-hesitation’ in’ :supporting ‘the ‘latter,  the
statewide personal income tax.: -~ ‘ R T L

“Senator-MoNDALE. And your reasons are? .. .. Heee

Dr. OLoman. The fairer distribution of the burden among people
in‘accord with ability to pay.: = . et o

I'might add that T have no hesitation in saying that a significant
part of that burden . also being borne at the Federal level in' order: to
distribute: that burden not only fairly among the people of the State,
but among the people of ‘the country ‘as'a whole. G
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- Scnator MoxpaLE. I will want to return to the interstate issue in a
minute. L ‘ T ‘ '
Dr. Orpuman. Though great progress will have been made- through
the institution of these statewide tax and distribution measures, they
do not eliminate fiscal disparities among the States. For this, Federal
action is nceded. Federal action is also needed to induce and speed up
the needed “intrastate tax and distribution reforms. The range. of
possible Federal roles, including the making of equalizing grants and
the conditioning of grants on State reforms, is broad. I do not know
how broad. ' ' ' o ’ . "
To find out, I urge an immediate Federal rescarch effort. With the
results of such an effort, the Membears of Congress will be equipped to
define and enact the Federal role in giving cach child in this country a
substantially cqual opportunity fora decent education. o
Senator MoNDALE. Your proposal secms to be that, though the
details. aré unknown, the Federal Governiment could have a sub-
stantial grant program to education based on two principles: :
" 1. To try to cqualize the difference in wealth between States,
 which can be very tough; and = | , ' '
2. Try to condition substantial aid to States on intrastate
*systems which distribute resources fairly in the school system.
Dr. Oupman. Exactly. ‘ L a L
Senator MoNDALE. You pass up the question as to how that might
be done by saying we:should appoint a commission. We have onc now,
have we not, on school finance? We have a commission, at least onc
commission, on any given subject going at any.time, There are usually
three or four. We have at least one in school finance right now. .- -
T do not know whether they are dealing with this or not..
- Dr. OLpmaN. The suggestion in any event, Senator, is much less onc
of sppointing.of a commission. I am aware of commissions working in
and:around this area. The problem is to get the remainder of the job
of research done: It is'being done'in part by the Advisory Commission
on Intergovernmental Relations. It has not had. the ‘opportunity to
finish the job.: . . = o0 RTINS
.There ‘are other Government agencies. And there is also the pos-
sibility ‘of a crngressionally  organized research cffort- which would
bring together the varied and; many strains of thinking that are being
carried out, are being done, on-this subject todiy. The, problem now

is to:get all the ideas togetherin. a package and see what the full

range of possibilities are, convert them into some judgments ‘and
éstimates of what the impact would be so that some choice can be
made among. them. o e

FepErAL RoLE iN REDUCING INTERSTATE DISPARITIES -
"Senator'MonpaLE. Do you not see a strong Federal role needed - to
assist ‘in these interstate wealth differences? I think today -the’ per
capita ‘expenditure’ of New York State is something like $1,250 per
student, and-in Mississippi approximately $400. So the ratio is: 3t0'1.
~"Dr. OLDMAN. Some otl those differences are, of course, accounted for
by different levels of costs. But ¢ven when one adjusts for those, there
arc still substantial interstate disparities. And there is a Federal role
in reducing those disparities.
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Senator MoNDALE. I am increasingly of the view that these massive
central school systems—New York City, et cetera—are virtually
unmanageable and that for the good. of children we should have a
policy to try to encoinage them to remain in rural areas, try to cn-
(ourage outmigration from these central cities. = =~
It secems one of the central conditions of such a national policy must
be quality rural schools, quality schools in the smaller communities.
~And this has relevance particularly, it seems to me, for the poor
Southern States which can tax their citizens to death and still not
generate enough money for really moderate quality education., Would
you agree with that? _ o :

Dr. Oupmaxn. I agree, certainly, with the basic idea and the basic
theme. T think that the problem is, if one just glances at the vast
output of work of the education specialist in recent years, a consider-
able amount of disagreement among them as to what the meaning of
quality is, what the meaning of the equality as well us quality is.

These problems of educational technology, of educational philoso-
phy, are ones that continue to deserve at Teast as much attention as
they are now getting, but that disputs, these differences of opinion,
should not deter us from at least bringing about some equality in the
onc thing that we can do which is to equalize the resources, the money,
thit goes into the education of people throughout each State and more
or less throughout the country. L o '

PREPARED STATEMENT OF OLIVER OLDMAN -

 Studies which set forth the unequal geographic distribution of the property tax
base ‘as a source of public school financing are well known, and I will not sum-
marize them in any detail here.!- Unequal :distribution of: property tax resources
exists among .the separate taxing:jurisdictions within metropolitan . areas, the
jurisdictions within a state, and among the states. Examples of distributional
extremes were presented in a recent study doneé for the Federal Reserve Bank of
Boston. In'one state there exist two-districts which have thé'same school tax'rates,
but one is spending three times as much per pupil.as the other.:In another instance
two districts are spending the same amount per pupil, but one is.levying school
taxes at seven times the rate of the other.2 The.property tax continues to be
the backbone of public school finance and provides over one-half the revenue
nsed to finance public schools in most of the United States today.? Inéqualities
in the distribution of the property tax base, that is, inequalities in the.distribution
of:wealth ‘among jurisdictions, accounts for a significant part of the unequal dis-
tribution’ of spending on schools. . " 0 . . T
" Little is being done by Federal, state and local governments to eliminate or
substantially reduce these inequalities:- Fedéral’distributions of educational funds
doslittle . to compensate for interstate inequalities. Attemnpts by :soine states: to
distribute school aid in an inverse. relationship to. available local property.tax
resources have as a ‘whole friled to compensate for intrastate inequalities. And

1 Advisory Commission on Intergovornmontal Rolatlons Flecal Balance in the American Federal System
(1957), ospeclally Volume 2, Metropolitan Fiscal Disparities.

———=State Ald to Local Government (1069). L T .
Urban America and the Federal-System (1960), .0 - <.« 0 1 4t e
Stoven J. \Volss, Ezfsting Disparities in Public School Finance and Proposals for R‘c/orm, Research roport
to tho Fedoral Reservo Bank of Boston No. 46, February 1970. A summary of tho Weiss 1mnonograph, with
data and suggoestions for change, was printad in tho January/Foebruary 1070 issue. of ‘tho Fodoral ‘Roservo
Bank of Boston’s New England Eronomic Revlew under, the titlo.'“Tho Neod for,Change. in Stato Public
School Financo Systems.’” Coplos of this {ssuo aro attached:*- * * Cerioe e e et
- Coons, Clune and Sugorman, “Educational Opportunity’!; A Workablo Constitutional.Test for ‘State
Finanelal Structures”, 67 Calif. Law Review 305 (1%69), . I . ) t
. Coouns, Private Wealth and Public Educalion (Cambridgoe: Harvard Univarsity Pross, 1970).. . .o p 0 o
. 2Welss, op. cit., pago 23. Soo also the examplos for tho state of Californis in Serrano v. Priest, 96 Cal. Rptr.

601 (1071) .
- 3Welss, op. cit., pnge 8. . .. s B T ST LAY P
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generally, nothing is done to equalize property tax base resources among inde-
pendent jurisdictions located within the same metropolitan area.

. Within some of the larger cities the poorer areas suffer from a combination of
discriminatorily high property taxes and discriminatorily low public services,
especially in the schools. This particular property tax discrimination was identi-
fied in a study done a few years ago by Dr. Henry Aaron and myself. Data used
was for the city of Boston.! While the discriminatorily high property taxburdensin
the Roxbury section of Boston may have occurred at least in part as the result
of lethargic administrative practices rather than conscious discrimination against
either the poor or the black, the fact of discrimination nevertheless appears
demonstrated. Current litigation may resolve this property tax problem in Boston.
Similarly, pending litigation growing out of Mississippi,® plus the litigation in
Celifornia to compel equal expenditure per student in schools within a state,
may be a start toward solving the other side of this particular problem, dis-
criminatorily varying levels of public services to different areas within a given

city. .

;l"he recent California decision in Serrano v. Priest has highlighted for the entire
American public the concern over unequal educational facilities caused by in-
equahti' in the distribution of property tax base! However, in my statement
toda, wish to emphasize that the courts, despite the California decision, are
not liteely tc provide the solution to the general problem. Legislative solutions,
particularly at the state level, will be required if there is to be timely change in
adequate amount. :

One approach, exemplified in proposals in the states of Maine, Michigan, and
Vermont, is to finance public schools through the levy of a statewide property
tax, uniform in rate and coverage. The approach can be implemented by state
collection and operation or by local collection with state supervision and equaliza-
tion where necessary. ‘

Another approach, that proposed by the Massachusetts Master Tax Plan
Commission last fall, embraces two features.” First, the percentage of state and
local tax revenues to be raised by the property tax would be limited to a ceiling
figure, about forty percent. Simultaneously, a uniform basic rate of property
tax would be levied throughout the state. The proceeds of this levy (plus other
state revenues) would %0 into a fund which would be distributed entirely to
local governments. The local aid fund would be of an amount equal to eighty per
cent of all local government expenditures in the state during the preceding year and
would be distributed by per capita and other formulas designed to have an
equalizing effect. This approach is broader than the statewide school property
tax approach because it tends to equalize the tax burden of all local government
expenditures rather than just school expenditures, and it restricts the growth of
the property tax.. ‘ S

" The Massachusetts proposal permits local governments to levy additional
amounts of property tax for local government use. But onlﬂ a part of the revenuc
raised by the additional tax levy inures to the benefit of the taxin locality. The
rest becomes available for state distribution to poorer communities. The effect is to
spread throughout the entire state the benefits of increased property tax levies in
well-to-do communities. Thus, if a relatively wealthy community wishes to in-
crease the amount it spends on its public schools, it will find that some of the
increased levies made upon its own taxpayers will be employed to finance in-
creased services in other municipalities. o - L

It should be emphasized that a fair system of educational financing need not
jeopardize traditional educational interests at the local level.'I have just' noted
that, under the Massachusetts proposal, a community may still make a decision
to spend somewhat more or less on education than its neighbors. Moreover, uni-
form property tax burdens throughout a state need not threaten decentralized
decisionmaking. A community may still administer its own schools and make
decisions on curriculum, facilities, and teachers. . - e o

There are still other important urban problems which statewide property tax
uniformity would help to solve. Two prime examples are metropolitan fragmenta-
tion and the provision of low and moderate income housing in outlying areas.

Most metropolitan areas consist of many small independent jurisdictions clus-
tered around a large city. Economies of scale.often indicate the desirability of

4 O1dman and Aaron “Assexsment-Sales Ratlog under the Boston Property Tax” 18 National Taz Journol
36 (March, 1965): reprinted and partly updated 4 Assrssors Journal 13 (April, 1969). s

s Howkina p. Town of Shaw, 437 F. 2nd 1286 (5th Cir. 1070) (petltion for re-hearing en banc has been granted).

496 Cal. Rptr. 601 (Supremo Court of Callfornia, In Bank, August 30 1971).

? Massachusetts Senate, Tenlatize Proposals for Master Tax Plan for the Commonwealth (October, 1070).
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fewer and larger jurisdictions, with a resulting decrease in the overall per capita
cost of government services. One barrier to governmental consolidation has been
the inequality of tax base resources. A community with a relatively high tax
base resists combination with a community having a relatively low tax base,
since combination would increase the property tax burden in wealthier com-
munities by more than-the savings realized.through reduced costs of government.
Property tax reform which diminished the significance of tax base differentials
would represent a significant step in lowering fiscal barriers to local government
consolidation movements. v

Property tax reform will also encourage the provision of low and moderate
income housing in relatively high tax base communities. Suburban communities
with high tax bases resist demands for low.income housing hecause they expect
that the units will not contribute enough property tax to pay for the increased
governmental services needed by the low income residents. The new housing units
require the full range of urban services, the most costly of which is likely to be
schools. As a result, these localities currently encournge low density, high-valued
land use: luxury housing, clean industry, and shopping centers. If property tax
burdens were uniform throughout the state, however, and distribution of the
proceeds were made on an equitable basis, the fiscal objections to low income
housing would largely disappear. Without any increase in taxes, the per pupil
educational expenditures in suburban areas, for example, could be kept at the
same levels as before the addition of the low income housing. '

The principal point I have made so far is that statewide equalization of property
tax burdens is an important forward step in solving the problem of inequality of
educational opportunity. It is by no means the catire solution. It does not assure
a sound distribution of spending on schools or other public services; nor does it
assure the best possible distribution of tax burdens among the people of a state.
Far more attention than has been given to date neecs to be devoted to designing
intrastate distribution formulas and to developing the continuous supply of the
facts and data needed to apply formulas so as to produce the desired results.
Also, once statewide uniformity of property tax burdens is achie ed, then the
substitution of fairer statewide taxes, such as the personal income tax, for at
least a part of the property tax becomes a practical possibility. :

Though great progress will have been made through the institution of these
statewide tax and distribution measures, they do not eliminate fiscal disparities
among the states. For this, federal action is needed. Federal action is also needed
to induce and speed up the needed intrastate tax and distribution reforms. The
range of possible federal roles, including the making of equalizing grants and the
conditioning of grants on state reforms, is broad. I do not know how broad. To
find out, I urge an immediate federal research effort. With the results of such
an effort, the members of Congress will be equipped to define and enact the
federal role in giving each child in this country a substantially equal opportunity
for a decent education. - v : ,

Senator MonpaLE. I am going to have to take a short recess. We
are having a short debate on the filibuster role, and I will be back in

. about 20 minutes. - > _

- (Whereupon, arecess was taken.) ' o
Senator MoNDALE. I am very sorry to keep you waiting.
- Qur. next witness—and if your schedule permits, you can stay—is
Mr.-Allen D. Manvel, consultant on- Government Finance, Was ing-
. If you will proceed. P P L
STATEMERT OF ALLEN D. MARVEL, CONSULTANT ON GOVERNMENT
‘ . FINANCE AND STATISTICS, WASHINGTON, D.C. ~ =

Mr. ManveL. Thenk you., =~ - . . . o

I ‘appreciate the opportunity to appear before your committee.
And like Dr. Oldman, I will work pretty directly from the written
statement I have prepared as a matter of brevity and clarity. -

+- My-remarks draw upon 35 years of close working concern with

taxation and governmental finances: First with the Illinois Depart-

-

L
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ment of Finance where I concentrated especially on State aid to
schools, then with the U.S. Bureau of the Budget, then for 2 decades
at the Census Bureau in charge of its governmental statistics program,
and more recently with the National Commission on Urban Problems
and the Advisory Commission on Intergovernmental Relations.

OBSERVATIONS

I should like to offer eight observations as to the implications of the

recent California. court decision about public school financing:

1. It is the extent of reliance upon localized financing rather
than the use of the property tax as such that lies ab the heart of
the problem the court tackled—namely, an unwarranted linkage
between affluence and available school resources. This is evident
if one considers what would have been found if local school
districts in California had been required to rely for their primary
support upon local sales or income taxes rather than local proper-
ty taxation. Various local districts would  have undoubtedly
exhibited a wide range in per-pupil tax capacity on either of these
other bases, as they do in the case of property values.

. 2. Tt thus seems likely that the decision, if it is upheld, will
greatly speed the present generally %mduul trend toward the
substitution of State financing for local financing of public
schools. Already, there is substantial State financing in a number
of States;, headed by Hawaii and North Carolina. - '

The Advisory Commission on Intergovernmental Relations
has gone on record in favor of primary State responsibility for
public school financing. Increased Federal aid, either in_the form

~ of grants for schools or general revenue shm'in%, might fill some of

" the gap resulting from & loss of locally supplied school money,
"but such aid can hardly be expected, I believe, in the near future
to make up more than a minor fraction of the total sum involved.

3. In nearly every State, such a local-to-State shift of financing

 responsibility would involve a relatively large amount of money
with a strong potential impact on the existing fiscal situation.

. This can be illustrated in nationwide terms by reference to data

. for fiscal 1069: If all the State governments that year had carried
the school financing load being borne by local governments, they
would have had to increase total State government .expenditure
by about 30 percent—a sum amounting to nearly half their total

.- tax.revenue that year; or toil}s times all.their general sales tax

- _collections, or to more than double all their: personal income tax

- collections. 3 T o
This bears on the point that was previously discussed ‘with Dr.
Oldman—namely, that however desirable a'change in this direction
may be, there is a very large set of magnitudes involved in most States.
~%: "4, Much of the prospective extra State financing seems likely
to be drawn from new statewide property taxes, imposedin lieu

" of traditional local school property taxes. = = '

T believe I understand ' that your committee was to hear yesterday
gom Mr. Coons, one of the attorneys for the plaintiff in the California

ase. ) C b

‘Senator MonpavLe, Wedid. =~ .
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Mr. ManveL. And I also understand that in a recent letter to the
New York Times, he outlined an alternative device by which the
requirements of the court decision could be. met through a system
that permitted local school districts to continue to impose their own
particular é)roperty tax rates, with State-determined surplus amounts
in affluent districts going to the State.

Senator MonDALE. It is not exactly clear to me how the city fathers
in an affluent district will support increased tax levies when it is
understood the money goes to other people. : :

STATEWIDE PROPERTY TaAX

“ Mr. ManveL. Well, I agree that is one of the reasons it seems to me
somewhat more realistic, rather than this type of device to become
very widespread - and very important fiscally, to expect the simpler
type of thing, the shift to primary relisnce upon State-imposed
taxes. - : :

On the other hand, it is an interesting question. Some people may
very well feel that it is not as in the past; when the choice was an
unfettered one, and that otherwise there would be some further loss of
direct localized control over the level of financing for schools, perhaps
that. type of an alternative will have more appeal than it has had in
the past. . : - : : :

In any event, in my view, such a development of an increased
reliance upon a statewide property tax for schools is not only
probable, Il))ut; at least in many or most States to a large extent
desirable: L :

: "(a) because the alternative, involving an attempt to rely
heavily upon other types of State tax sources (which have
widely been increased in recent years), would push them
gr?iaty upward, in many instances -to. undesirable. levels;
- (b) because a failure to substitute State for local property

taxes would involve large windfall gains to property owners.

For example, one highly qualified analyst has estimated that
in the absence of some offsetting action, tKe elimination of prop-

- erty taxes now imposed for school purposes in California would

Jincrease’land values in that State by about one-fifth, obviously

providing a great bonanza to persons in a position to sell real

estate there. ‘ - g
5. These developments make even more evident the strong

concern which State governments should have, but now often

fail to evidence, for a sound and equitable system of property

taxation. - - .

As was pointed out nearly a decade ago in a landmark study
on property taxation prepared for the Advisory Commission on
Intergovernmental Relations by Drs. Frederick L. and Edns
Bird, the States’ concern for good property tax arrangements
has been obscured by the fact that since the 1930’s, relatively
few State governments have made direct use of the goneral
property tax for their own financing, but have left this revenue
source to be used entirely by local governments. ,

But if the States, as I anticipate, return again to the imposition
of statewide review for public school financing, the problems and

- 34
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] inequities that now result from intrenched faulty assessment
‘ systems will show up even more sharply than they do now, as
matters that should receive State attention.

PropeERTY TAX ADVICE

6. There is no dearth of well-considered advice on some of
the major steps that should be taken to improve property tax
arrangements. A specific set of proposals on this score was
developed by the Advisory Commission on Intergovernmental
'_ Relations as an outgrowth of the Birds’ study.

: In particular, the Commission called for gtat,e constitutional,

' legislative, and administrative action with refgard to the legal
coverage of the property tax, the assignment o responsibility for
gssessment, qualifications for assessors, the level of assessment
and its measurement and reporting, and taxpayer remedies against
discriminatory treatment.

In 1968, the National Commission on Urban Problems, the
so-called Douglas Commission, generally endorsed the ACIR
proposals and added some others. While qualified observers may
differ on some details of these recommendations and as to how
far or fast it may be possible to go, I believe most of them would
agree that the steps proposed are very much in the right direction.

" Twould strongly urge that your committee give careful considera-
tion to the A%YR and Douglas Commission proposals.

L

'1 7. Although the task of property tax reform clearly rests
8 ~ above all and most directly with the State governments, there is a
“strong national inerest involved. Most fundamentally, this
interest appears where, as in the California case, the financing
arrancements of State and local governments fail to meet the

~ constitutional requirement of equa.% protection of the laws.

But there is also a national interest in the effectiveness of govern-
mental institutions as such, including those at the State and local level.
Where the latter, asnow all too widely in the case of the property tax,
clearly fail to meet urgent needs, the pressure mounts for the Federal
Government to somehow take over or at least to adopt ameliorative
measures.

Yet, its ability to do so is often hampered, in turn, by underlyin
deficiencies at the State and local level. To cite but one example wit
which I have had some direct familiarity : any effort to devise a Federal
revenue-sharing system that would include reasonable adjustments on
account of geographic differences in fiscal capacity and effort is vastly
handicapped because it is so hard to obtain }rom property tax records
as now maintained, meaningful data on the actual market value of
taxeble property in various areas. S

8. Careful further exploration is needed of ways by which the
Federal Government might stimulate State action toward the
] much-needed reordering of their property tax arrangements.
One obvious useful Federal role, of course, concerns the assembly
and reporting of basic statistics in this field, along the lines that
are modestly reflected in the taxable property phase of the periodic
: Census of Governments.

3 Some major nationwide studies such as that by the Birds and
. the Brookings Institution volume by Prof. Dick Netzer took
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advantage to an important extent of the census findings. Related
State studies have also increased and improved in recent years.
But much more is needed.

It is far from obvious to me what additional kinds of Federal action
might be most feasible and productive. One proposal of the Douglas
commission was that the Federal Government help to finance State-
conducted assessment-ratio studies. Perhaps this approach might be
broadened, for example, with Federal cost-sharing made available to
assessing jurisdictions that meet particular standards of size and
professional staffing, or for particular types of assessment and property
taxing processes.

ExepensE Nor MaiNy Facror

No doubt lethargy and other factors rather than expense have been
the main reasons for the limited extent to which States have improved
their traditional property tax arrangements. But perhaps the avail-
ability of conditional Federal aid would tip the scale toward reform.

In considering this or other possible kinds of Federal legislation, I
am sure your committee would benefit by advice from the staff of the
Advisory Commission on Intergovernmental Relations, and of such
organizations as the National Association of Tax Administrators, and
the International Association of Assessing Officers.

b Senator MonpaALE. Thank you very much for a most useful contri-
ution.

I gather that you come down very hard on the side of a reform
statewide property tax base for the financing of schools within, you
might say, the Serrano principle. And I gather that Professor Oldman
much preferred the State income tax approach. ‘

Did I understand you correctly?

Mr. OLpMAN. T am not sure that we would be in any disagreement,
given a sufficient period of time to reach the same end. I, too, indi-
cated that as of the present time, I think that the statewide property
tax represents proba{zly the most useful next step to be adopted in the
overall fiscal reform of financing public education. But I see still
further steps along the road.

Senator MoNDaLE. If the Federal Government tried to engage itself
in reforming all the problems—assessments, ovaluations, and exemp-
tions—in the local property taxes, it just seems to me we would naover,
never solve them. Plus, is not the real estatoe tax—in my opinion—
just one old common law indication of wealth and an outmoded one
today? There are people who are very wealthy who have very little
real estate.

It seems to me the income tax is a much fairer way and a cheaper
way to tax wealth. Is it not?

PErsoNaAL INCOME Tax

Mr. MaNvEeL. I think that I would agree with Dr. Oldman in feelin
a strong preference on grounds of equity for heavy reliance on persona
income taxation rather than property taxation. But I would make three
comments: ‘

First, the equity of personal income taxation in concept exceeds that
that we have been able to achieve in practice, as reflected by the
problems and the loopholes of the Federal income tax structure.
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s at first glance. And by the

Second, it is far less ideal than it sound '
ty tax is less undesirable in

same token, I would say that the proper

potential than it is in actual fact. :
And third, I would add the fact that the property tax is already a

very large producer of governmental revenue in the United States.

So finally, the point Dr. Oldman was emphasizing, moving from
where we are to where we prefer to be is not a thing that is likely to be
or can be extremely drastic, without involving great costs or windfalls
that I think we would all agree would be unfortunate.

Senator MonDALE. Dr. S{dman, in your opinion, does the Serrano
decision have risks in terms of possibly creating kind of a dull, uniform
school system statewide? I think it is quite clear that there are school
districts that are fabulously wealthy and which can produce incredible
amounts of revenue on low effort. And there are school districts that

are just the reverse. It is a very cruel and unfair thing.

And yet, many of those rich school districts have magnificent

school systems for their children—what I would hope every child
would have in this country.

Mieht it be that the Serrano principle, if moved to some kind of uni-
form State structure, might lift the poor districts up sliihtly and pull
the quality districts down greatly and then just have kind of a dull
public school system? In effect, the rich would go increasingly to pri-
vate schools, and the poor would be left with the second-rate system

and no alternative.
REspoNSE oF WEALTHIER COMMUNITIES

Dr. Orpyan. I think that point of view is one that has to be taken

into account. However, I think it underestimates seriousl the extent
to which our wealthier communities would be willing to devote addi-
tional resources to the school finance problem even if, for example,
half of every additional dollar they put into it goes to some other

community.
The wealthier communities are not yet really pushed very hard at

all as indicated by all of the studies that have been done in terms of
putting money into the schools.

It seems to be, nevertheless,
concerned about their schools and would go pretty

would let their quality deteriorate.
One would hope that a strong push toward equality—and 1 think

there is a substantial likelihood that would happen—would result in
the raising of the levels of spending on schools to the levels now being
spent in the most expensive schools rather than reducing the better
ones down to some mediocre average.

Last winter, I had occasion to talk to a very large group of people
from Wellesley, Mass., one of our better bee ed communities, about
the master tax plan proposal for Massachusetts which I outlined
earlier. And I pointed out to them that it would mean that the
Woellesley people would have this problem of maintaining the qualit
of their schools which they could do only by taxing themselves mucK
more heavily than previously and being prepared to let a portion of
that increase go to finance schools in other districts.

And as near as I could tell i, the open 